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EMMA GARCIA
Hello, Faith Lutheran Family!
Some fun things are happening here in the 
Youth and Family @ Faith.
Here is a recap of the year so far:
May: The Garcia family moved to Great Falls, 
Communion class, Youth Game nights on
Sundays
June: Senior Graduation, Youth Game night on 
Sunday, Movie night, Candy Salad, Faith yard 
sale,
July: Supporting our youth in the Fourth of July 
Prade, Vacation Bible School, Family swimming 
pool night, Emma became a member at Faith, 
Family movie night, Ice cream truck and 
hot dog roast/ water balloon fight, Cookie 
decorating service project for senior living 
homes in Great Falls,
August: Pool recreational night Emma God into 
the Master of Divinity Program to become a 
Pastor, youth bible study, Miniature Golf, back 
to school
September: Rally day, semi-annual meeting, 
Sunday school began, and National LCMC
gathering. Emma was confirmed before the 
congregation!
October: National LCMC gathering, LCMC 
Youth Gathering, Trunk or Treat, Fall 
activities, Bibles for third and fourth graders! 
Confirmation Begins!
This is just the highlight of the last few months!
It was Pastor Fred’s birthday on the 15th 
of Sept. Thank you Pastor for rising to the 
challenge and looking over the 3 churches 
you shepherd! Thank you for being a Mentor 
and friend to us all!  Love, Emma, Tonja & Bob!

 

PASTOR FRED GRUNDMANN
In What Shape is Your Church?
One aspect of the Church is the way churches (the facilities of the Church) 
have been and continue to be constructed. Often, older churches were built 
in the form of a cross. Today, this design isn’t as common for new churches. 
Many new facilities are created simply to be functional and less expensive. 
Prairie Peace was and is this way. If a family enters a larger, recently con-
structed church, it will probably be more “pie-shaped” in order to accom-
modate more people, its altar and lecturn/pulpit being placed at the apex of 
this form. There are even “circle” churches being erected. The altar is in the 
middle. This continually reminds worshipers that our loving, atoning God 
dwells in the midst of His community, whose members are united by Him 
to each other “within the circle” and are to love, care for and serve
one another.
After all, isn’t this to be one of the primary activities of our Lord Jesus’ people 
while they are here on this planet? To sacrificially love, care for and serve 
one another? This is why Prairie Peace, Valier and
Faith Lutheran Churches were initially, so carefully created by our Living 
God. He always pinpoint- focuses our hearts, then and now, on the redeem-
ing cross and vacated, promise-validating tomb of Jesus, His One and Only 
Son. God’s Word shouts and reverberatingly echos throughout its pages this 
sacrificial care and “action-love” of the Creator of everything.
Therefore, I am awestruck by and adore Paul’s Letters. Each one of all them 
is my favorite! How can this be? Because every situation I’ve pastorally en-
countered has an equivalent so masterfully addressed
by one of Paul’s letters! Take Philippians, for instance. Paul loved this congre-
gation like no other. One reading—or more—of this Letter will undoubtedly 
show you why Paul loved this Roman-colony
congregation. During all His subsequent travels and trials, this parish was 
his greatest supporter with prayer, finances and even persons. Yet, Philippi’s 
members had a problem! It appears that two women,
whom Paul deeply loved, had a disagreement (or, disagreements), dividing 
the membership.
St. Paul spoke so, so gently to his beloved church’s condition. He never even 
directly mentioned this heart-rending issue until the very end of the letter. 
Yet, the entire letter urged each member toward
Christian unity, which was to have its sole origin in the visualization of Jesus’ 
overwhelming humility. How Jesus humbled Himself so totally that He will-
ingly died for us, even death on a cross, Paul wrote,
to bring each of us to Himself forever! 
This is the sacrificial love we’re to have toward and with each other. Our 
Savior is the image of  humility we’re to adopt and live toward and with each 
other. Past grievances and actions—and in some cases, only notions—must 
be forgiven, even though they cannot be forgotten! They must never be hel-
dbagainst one another! At all humbling costs, each one of us is to treasure 
the God-given gifts of all
who’ve been called and brought into the same God-generated household-
of-faith through God’s true gift of faith in the only true humble Savior ever 
born. (And, if there are those prone not to forgive, they hadbetter read Mat-
thew 6:14&amp;15!)
PLEASE READ THIS NEXT SENTENCE CAREFULLY! God has called each of us 
into His Kingdom in order to be at Prairie Peace, Valier and Faith at this very 
moment in order to appreciate, respect, cherish and care for one another 
so His everlasting Kingdom at each location is stabilized by God the Holy 
Spirit working in and energizing our hearts through His Word so Matthew 
28:18-20, the growth of His everlasting Kingdom, is fully realized. There are 
no ifs, ands or buts about this! Let’s each one of us fervently pray that the 
Holy Trinity forms our hearts toward loving each other and working with 
everything we are and have to fulfill His eternal goals for us and all whom 
He’s chosen. And, keeps us in this “shape”!

Pastor Fred



EMMA GARCIA

EMMA GARCIA
Dearest Faith Lutheran family,

It is my prayer that this October Newsletter finds you well. In consideration of 
my affirmation, I want to share with you why being a Lutheran within the Luther-
an Congregation in the Mission for Christ (L.C.M.C) is truly remarkable. At the 
heart of every Lutheran belief is the understanding that we are saved by grace 
through faith. This gives me, and I hope it also gives you, the assurance that our 
salvation is a gift from God, not something we have to earn. This isn’t always the 
case with man, but with God, we can come to him as we are, and he will not leave 
us that way. We, as Lutherans, hold the Bible of great importance when it comes 
to matters of Faith and life. It is important to be grounded in God Word,& time-
less truths found in his word; this stood out to me in the importance of why I 
am Lutheran. They say you are what you consume, and I believe that the Bible is 
the greatest love letter written after the very sacrifice that Jesus made, laying 
his life down for everyone, even the ones you don’t like. Several months ago, I 
stepped out on complete blind faith, genuinely trusting God when he moved me 
and my four children to Great Falls as well as becoming a Member at Faith. 
Trusting and knowing that he would provide and care for us. For many years, I 
have prayed for community and fellowship, but it is deeper than that, a family not 
by blood but to come together to love God and each other.
Being part of a Lutheran congregation means being part of a supportive and 
loving family “community.” We gather not only to worship but also to support 
one another in our daily lives while sharing in burdens and joys of life. I was 
told how the members of Faith Lutheran Church came together and how this 
Church was built and paid off. God was the true glory in that story, for he 
truly gets all the glory. God is at the helm of my life as a Lutheran or any other 
role I have. When I heard the story about how a “community” came together in 
Faith and trusting God, I knew that was the kind of community I had been praying 
for. As the world around us changes, God does not, nor does our Faith have 
to. We, as Lutherans, are deeply rooted in traditions, but that doesn’t mean we 
cannot accept transformation or change. We are called to live out our faith 
through service and missions in our church community and beyond. One of the 
most humbling experiences I have had in the last few months is getting into the 
Master of Divinity program, to not only get my master’s degree but also to take 
the steps God has called me to become a Pastor. I learned that many Pastors 
quit every single year because, quite frankly, of the condition in the heart of 
the church. Being a Lutheran of Faith, Grace, and community is a journey. This 
October, I request that you remember why you are Lutheran and share the good 
news with strangers. In war, it is said no man is left behind, and God desires that 
no man be left behind. With a grateful heart, I want to thank God as well as the 
congregation for entrusting me with the position of Youth and Family Director 
at Faith as well as sending me to the National L.C.M.C 
gathering.

Thank you, and God Bless you,
Emma Liana Garcia
Youth and Family director



ANNOUNCEMENTS

PRAYER REQUESTS
Jim & Diane Lowry, Becca 

Thompson, Leona Wenaas,  
Robbie Stubbs, Nancy Radford, 

Monica Fournier, Joann 
Waldenberg, Sharon Cope, 

Fred Shauer,Elaine Tews, Sandy 
Rittenhouse, Dianne Buckle, 

The Family of Bob Brooks, 
Ernie Tordale &  Family,

& Glenice Brown

FISH FUNDRAISER FOR FISH

Town Pump has again selected FISH to be 
part of the “Be a Friend in deed, Help those in 
Need” campaign.
Town Pump will mathc every donation to FISH 
up to $25,000 from Sept. 1st through Nov. 30, 
2024!
Please consider a gift during those 3 months 
to reach our goal.
When sending your check, make it out to FISH 
and send your donation to FISH PO BOX 662, 
Great Falls, MT 59403.
Thank you for your support! FISH Board of 
Directors

LOVE DAY QUILTERS

 The first golden leaves on green ash 
and cottonwood trees are signs that 
autumn is here and the quilts we’ve 
been working on all year will be on 
the way to warm those in need. We 
have more to tie, pin, and stitch before 
we give them away in December. Our 
treats in September were gluten-free 
meringues with whipped topping & 
fresh fruits plus crackers and cheese.  
We welcome, teach, and feed new 
“quilters”.
      			   Augie Records
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